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At Holden Lane Primary School, safeguarding and promoting the well-being of our children is 
everyone’s responsibility and our top priority.  Anyone who comes into contact with our  

children and their families has a role to play. 
 

WHAT IS THE ROLE OF THE SAFEGUARDING LEAD? 
Miss Thomas is the Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) here at Holden Lane Primary School, 
she has a crucial role in taking the lead responsibility for child protection issues in the school.  

Mrs Reece is the Deputy Safeguarding Lead (DSL) and Head of Pastoral Care. She is a  
member of the school’s senior leadership team and is highly trained for this role.  

Joanne Powell-Beckett is our Chair of Governors. She is the Safeguarding Governor for  
Holden Lane Primary School. 

A DSL or a member of our safeguarding team is always available during school hours for staff to 
discuss any safeguarding concerns and we are always contactable by telephone or email outside 

of school hours. 

ANTI-BULLYING QUALITY MARK GOLD AWARD 
We are delighted to announce that our school has been  

successful in achieving the Anti-bullying Quality Mark Gold Award. 
We are the first school in England to achieve this prestigious 

award. Very well done Holden Lane!  
 

The Anti-Bullying Quality Mark is a national scheme which endorses 
how good schools are at preventing bullying. It challenges them to establish  

effective, sustainable anti-bullying policies and strategies. 
Holden Lane Primary School is the first school in England to achieve the 
ABQM-UK Gold Award because staff, students, families and Governors 

demonstrated that anti-bullying has had a significant impact on the  
community. 

The pupils and staff have worked really hard to build a safe and supportive 
environment for expressing their feelings and managing their behaviour. 

This means that pupils are far less likely to get involved in bullying  
behaviour. They have also built a culture of respect and understanding 
which means that trusting friendships and adult-pupil relationships can 

thrive.  
We would like to congratulate Sharon Reece for her resilience and  

dedication to securing this really impressive achievement for the Holden 
Lane community, as well as her colleagues, governors, pupils and  

parents/carers for their commitment to anti-bullying. We hope that the 
Gold Award recognises their efforts and inspires them to continue to 

strengthen their anti-bullying policy and practice for the benefit of the 
local community.  

If you are being, or feel you 
are being bullied, in or out of 
school or online, please head 
to the anti-bullying page of 
our website and click the 

button to report it. 

If you need to report suspicious, 
harmful or illegal information 
you have seen on the internet, 

please head to the safeguarding 
page of our website and click 

the button to report it  
anonymously.  

 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 

Wellbeing Working Group Members:  

Mrs Reece – Head of Pastoral Care 
Mrs Pellington – School Business Manager 
Mrs Condliffe – SENCO 
Mrs Lovatt – Year 2 class teacher/PHSE Leader 
Mrs Kent – Senior Teaching Assistant  

Mr Edwards – Co-opted Governor, Vice Chair of Governors 
Mrs James - LA Governor 
Mrs Lovatt – Parent Governor 
Mrs Bradbury – Parent Governor 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


